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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT

Reference is made to (i) the circular (the “Circular”) of Value Partners Group Limited (the 
“Company”) dated 24 March 2022 in relation to, among other things, the proposal for amendments 
to the articles of association of the Company (the “Articles”) and notice of annual general meeting 
dated 28 April 2022 (the “AGM”).

The Company noted an inadvertent clerical error on Article 155(2) of the proposed amendments 
to the Articles in Appendix III to the Circular, and would like to clarify that Article 155(2) therein 
should be amended and read as follows:

“The Members may, at any general meeting convened and held in accordance with these Articles, 
by special ordinary resolution remove the Auditor at any time before the expiration of his term of 
office and shall by ordinary resolution at that meeting appoint another Auditor in his stead for the 
remainder of his term.”

The above amendment is proposed to be made and incorporated in the Articles to bring it in 
alignment with paragraph 17 of Appendix 3 to the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on 
The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited, which provides that the appointment, removal and 
remuneration of auditors must be approved by a majority of the issuer’s members or other body that is 
independent of the board of directors. At the AGM, the chairman of the AGM will table before the 
members the proposed amendments to the Articles with the clerical error corrected accordingly.

Save for the above, all other information stated in the Circular remains unchanged. This clarification 
announcement is supplemental to and should be read in conjunction with the Circular.

By order of the board of
Value Partners Group Limited
CHEUNG Kwong Chi, Aaron

Company Secretary
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